
 

 

Leylines… 
 

Canberra and Districts Leyland P76 Club Newsletter July 2002 

 
 

Next Meeting:   

A.G.M. 
Monday 8th of July 

at 

Weston Creek Football 
Club and Sports Centre 

 
Teesdale Cl off Fremantle Dr 

Stirling 
 
Meeting starts 7.30pm-ish 
 
 

 
WHO ZOO IN 

CANBERRA 
 

Mailing address once again:  

 

PO Box E427 Kingston ACT 2604 
 

 

President:   Alex Shoobridge  

Ph 6293 9373 

Vice President   Geoff Thomas 

ph 02 6262 4006 

Treasurer    Bryce French 

Ph 02 6254 5062 

Secretary    Paul Hanley 

ph 02 6231 2748 

Public Officer    Eddie Houghton 

ph 02 6287 2007 

Spares    Peter Jahnke 

Ph 6293 9373 

Editor    Vacant 

 

 

PRESIDENTIAL

RAMBLINGS

 
 

Hello All, 

 

This months meeting is the A.G.M. so we 

need everyone to come along.  

 

The meeting at David’s place went very well 

last month, with almost all the bases covered 

for organising the Easter 2003 gathering. We 

will be sending information pascks and 

questionares to the other clubs to find out 

roughly how many people to expect and what 

they would like to see and do when they are 

here. 

  

The video of some of the cars from the 1994 

meeting was fascinating, I have never seen 

so many P76’s in the one place before. 

 

It was agreed by all present that the August 

meeting will be held on FRIDAY the 9
th

 of 

August. This is so that one of our members 

from Cootamundra Michael Livingston can 

come and show us the great array of P76 

memorabilia he has amassed. We also wish 

his wife Gwen a speedy recovery from her 

recient heart attacks and subsequent hospital 

treatment. 

 

See you all on Monday. 

 

 

 

Alex. 

  

 

 



 

 

From the Editor 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Minutes of Meeting Mon 10
th

 June 2002. 

 

Present: 

 

David Fox 

Rick Robins 

Geoff Thomas 

Paul Hanley 

Bryce French 

Peter Hall 

Alex Shoobridge 

 

Business arising – Video of 1994 Easter 

meeting was watched, what a lot of P76’s 

about in those days!  

Various tasks were allocated for the Easter 

2003 get together. 

 

Treasurers Report – See attached .pdf 

file. 

 

General Business – Follow up on tasks for 

Easter 2003. 

David: Will contact Canberra tourism 

to obtain “what to do in Canberra” 

information packs to distribute to all the 

other clubs so they can decide what stuff 

they want to see when they come to town. 

 

Geoff: Will take care of the 

manufacture of enamel lapel 

and grille badges and cloth 

patches. 

 

Rick: Will find availability and 

pricing on merchandising, such 

as polo shirts and polar fleece 

jackets with 1973 –2003 P76 

Logo’s on them. 

 

Paul: will find and document the 

locations of all the carwashes in 

town, in preparation of the 

Show n Shine. 

 

Alex: Will send the information packs 

and questionaries to the other 

clubs to find details of how 

many people to expect and what 

they want to see and do when 

they are here. 

Will approach the Museum of 

Australia, Sound screen 

Australia and the Lakeside hotel 

(venue of the official launch of 

the P76) to see if they are 

interested in participating in the 

weekend. 

Will organise reserving 

accommodation at a suitable 

location, Red Cedars or Fenner 

hall for example. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

James Mentiplay from the W.A club has made us the very kind offer, which we 

have gladly taken the up on…… 

 
-----Original Message----- 

From: Katie Mentiplay [mailto:accounts@writegear.com.au] 

Sent: Wednesday, 5 June 2002 2:23 PM 

To: Shoobridge, Alex (MED, SVC SYD AU) 

Subject: RE: 2002 National Meeting magazine for sale 

 

 

Hi Alex, just read the e-mail you sent Andrew Kloot regarding next years 

Easter meeting. We ran the whole Easter Meet under our existing Public 

Liability insurance, which included the public displays and Motorkhana. If 

you guys do not have insurance and have trouble getting it for Easter let me 

know and we may be able to get our insurance to cover your meeting for the 

weekend. 

If you are not able to get someone to do a magazine we would be happy to do 

a commorative 30th Birthday edition similar to the Anything But Average 

edition we did this year. Your club would be able to sell it over the 

weekend and later on to the clubs such as we have done with our one. 

Best Regards, James Mentiplay 

 

 

 

On a sour note I personally have come under attack from some quarters 

regarding the lack of preparation for the Easter 2003 meeting.  A member of the 

S.A club sent me the following enquiry…. 

 
-----Original Message----- 

From: Andrew  

Sent: Saturday, 1 June 2002 8:33 AM 

To: Shoobridge, Alex (MED, SVC SYD AU) 

Subject: 

 

 

hi alex 

just thought i would drop you a line to see how next years easter meets 

organising is going?? 

 

regards Andrew 

 

To which I replied….. 
 

----- Original Message ----- 

From: Shoobridge, Alex (MED, SVC SYD AU) 

To: 'Andrew' 

Sent: Wednesday, June 05, 2002 9:23 AM 

Subject: RE: 

 

 

Andrew, 

 

Painfully slowly I'm afraid. No body wants to volunteer for anything. We are 

having a meeting an one of our longstanding members houses next week to view a 

video of the last meeting held in Canberra in about 1994 hopefully this will 

motivate a few people. 

 

Our major concerns are with any events to be held in public places and our 

public liability insurance requirements. 

 

Are you aware if the W.A. club had any problems in that matter? 

 

Alex 



 

 

 

This was forwarded to various people, to which an illiterate one replied…. 

 
---- Original Message ----- 

From: Nick Kounelis <fsank@hotmail.com> 

To: <Andrew> 

Sent: Thursday, June 06, 2002 4:18 PM 

Subject: Re: Fw: 

 

 

Hi andrew, I see your point about the difficulty in having a national P76 club 

,and this public laiablity insurance thing is getting way out of hand, i have 

great shots of out motorkhana on a priveate car park in Perth which caused no 

problems. 

It looks like mr shoebridge self nominated imself to run the event , and now 

no one is too lazy to actually do anthing about it!!! 

On a  nicer note i recd your goods late last week the press panels look good 

and Kerry Quinn was impressed. 

 

Cheers Nick 

 

 


